
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.18 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 4th 
DECEMBER 2023  
 
 
Q.1  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 

To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the talks between Dublin City Council and 
Shelbourne FC regarding the status of Tolka Park. 

 
Q.2  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY  

To ask the Chief Executive if he will arrange to have a positive response issued to the 
residents of (details supplied) in relation to Public lighting on their streets. 
 

Q.3  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the Dublin City Tree Strategy 2016-
2020.  Does the manager believe a new strategy is needed and when will this be 
published? Can he comment on the strategic direction and coordination between he 
numerous greening strategies across the city and state when the greening strategy 
for Cabra will happen?   
 

Q.4 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
To ask the Chief Executive how many DCC homes will have the retro fit program fitted 
in 2024. Would the Chief Executive outline the areas that will be fitted and complete. 

 
Q.5  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

To ask the Chief Executive when will the applicants who have been selected for the 
one bed units at (Details Supplied) be able to move to their homes? 

 
Q.6 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

To ask the Chief Executive that the Traffic Section put in place HGV ban on (details 
supplied) As local residents are concerned given the street is two way traffic system. 
HGV’s are up and down the street 6 days a week. 
 

Q.7  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
To ask the Chief Executive to clear the shores on (Details supplied) to help avoid 
flooding in the area. 
 

Q.8  COUNCILLOR MICHEAL PIDGEON 
To ask the Chief Executive if any further indoor cycle facilities are being considered, 
beyond the three currently in place, and if council management are open to funding 
any further ones should sites become available? 

 
Q.9 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

To ask the Chief Executive to outline in detail, including the name or staff position of 
the representative, any Task Forces/ State Boards/ Government appointed bodies etc 
on which the City Council is represented by a staff member. To further request the 
Chief Executive to outline how such appointments are made and for how long such 
terms may last. 
 

Q.10  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
To ask the Chief Executive that provision is made for the funding of a new full-size all-
weather football facility in the Coolock-Artane area in the next capital budget as the 
North Central Area councillors endorsed a motion calling for this investment in the 
much needed sports facility in October 2021 yet no progress has been made to date. 
 
 



Q.11 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the capital expenditure in each 
administrative area in Dublin City for each year 2015-22. 
 

Q.12  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
To ask the Chief Executive the following: 
Aware of the lower levels of capital investment in the North Central area compared to 
every other part of the city, and noting the vote of North Central Area councillors in 
October 2021 calling for the funding and delivery of a publicly-owned full-size all-
weather football facility for Artane-Whitehall LEA, and the response from the city 
council (motion and response below), what is the next step that needs to be taken 
to include a funding line in next year's capital budget for the delivery of a new all-
weather football facility in the Artane/Whitehall LEA. 
 

Q.13  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
To ask the Chief Executive about a major parking issue on Copeland Avenue.  People 
park and use the dart and residents have issues getting their cars parked in their own 
drives. 
 

Q.14  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
To ask the Chief Executive to put extra lighting on Copeland Avenue, as with the bad 
lighting people have had several falls. 

 
Q.15  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 

To ask the Chief Executive to cut the trees on Copeland Avenue as they are very over 
grown. 
 

Q.16 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
To ask the Chief Executive for a report on all services and hardware provided to the 
city council by Hewlett Packard (including any of its subsidiaries) and a status update 
on all current contracts with same. 
 

Q.17  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
To ask the Chief Executive issue a full report on the ending and potentially renewal of 
the JC Decaux contract. This report to include a full copy of the original agreement 
between Dublin City Council and the advertising company.  This is to safeguard against 
monopoly of any one company in the advertising business, create a fair process for all 
who wish to tender for such contracts. 
 

Q.18 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
To ask the Chief Executive to initiate the process to have Ringsend Library placed on 
the record of protected structures. 
 

Q.19 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN  
To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report regarding the continuing use of Taylor’s 
Hall as a pub and what efforts are being made by DCC to remove this unlawful 
development.  Further, can the CEO make available to me all the relevant 
documentation regarding the lease in the first instance of this premises. Also, what 
involvement Dublin City Council had in allowing a public house trade from this listed 
protected structure.  Also to ascertain whether An Tasice are still using this building as 
their main headquarters.  Dublin City Council has a statutory obligation here regarding 
this nationally important building in that regard.  I request that the CEO take back the 
building charge to Dublin City Council and created a much needed community arts 
culture facility at this location.  
 
 



Q.20 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report regarding the use of mobile advertising 
vans at frequent events such as sports and entertainment concerts but not limited to 
them.  What are the licences and permits available to those who wish to trade and offer 
this service. Are there designated locations for the parking and operation of these vans 
in the city centre area?  What bylaws and legal acts cover this area bearing in mind 
many advances in technology within the advertising industry. 
 

Q.21 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
To ask the Chief Executive to indicate when (Details supplied) will be offered 
alternative accommodation. (Details supplies) is on the transfer list to be relocated 
from her present address 
 

Q.22  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
To ask the Chief Executive can traffic calming measures be implemented at this 
location (details supplied) 

 
Q.23 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

To ask the Chief Executive to contact the company or body responsible for the upkeep 
and maintenance of the environs of (details supplied). With a view to dealing with the 
following issues. 
A. Broken boundary wall. 
B. Railings on top of wall were removed some years ago and never replaced. 
C. General maintenance and bad disrepair of the complex. 
 

Q.24  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
To ask the Chief Executive to make provision for a pedestrian pathway from (Details 
supplied). 
 

Q.25  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
To ask the Chief Executive to please give a full update on our efforts to help re-develop 
Richmond Park in Inchicore Dublin 8 and the scope of works we hope to do to help the 
new FAI League Champions realise their dream of a new stadium deeply rooted in the 
Community of Inchicore since 1929. I welcome our progress in Dallymount Parks’ 
Redevelopment and look forward to St Patricks’ Athletics’ ground becoming a focal 
point in the re-generation of Inchicore Village. 
 

Q.26  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
To ask the Chief Executive can DCC please ensure that the developer of the De La 
Salle Site on Ballyfermot Road brings in a new cleansing regime for all vehicles leaving 
this huge site in Ballyfermot. I regret the efforts to date to keep the area clean leaves 
a lot to be desired and residents are fed up with the muck along Ballyfermot Road. 
Only recently a couple of cyclists approached me in relation to the filth in the Cycle-
lane outside the old school and are asking why this area is not cleaned by the builder 
as it is a serious health hazard along this busy road. I think a proper wash scheme 
needs to be put into operation which would see the truck wheels etc washed as they 
leave the site. 

 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 

To ask the Chief Executive in order to access the trees along Ballyfermot Road 
Commercial district can DCC consider removal of the metal tree surrounds we in the 
Ballyfermot Environmental Group find it very difficult to keep these surrounds / Tree 
pits free of Weeds, waste etc on an ongoing basis. 
 
 
 



Q.28  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
To ask the Chief Executive to please give me an estate management plan for the new 
development at Chapelizod Hill / Kylemore Road Ballyfermot Dublin 10. Due to the 
extremely high density of this development it is essential we have a fit for purpose 
estate management plan. The old way of managing large developments is I regret not 
fit for purpose in a modern society hence we need to learn from others how to manage 
big estates with very complex issues. 
 

Q.29  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to repair the damaged speed ramps on (details supplied) 

 
Q.30  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to install traffic calming measures and increased signage 
to slow traffic down approaching the (details supplied) 
 

Q.31  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN  
To ask the Chief Executive to higher the boundary railings between (details supplied) 
 

Q.32 COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to install a new litter bin outside (1.details supplied) and 
to include (2. Details supplied) on a more regular cleaning schedule. 
 

Q.33  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
To ask the Chief Executive that the “E” be included in the Ann Devlin plaque at the 
Luas Bridge, Suir Road. 

 
Q.34 COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 

To ask the Chief Executive that the entrance doors at Thomas Court complex, The 
Liberties (listed building), which have been subject to ongoing damage, be 
strengthened and robust locks fitted so as to withstand wanton regular vandalism. 
 

Q.35  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 
To ask the Chief Executive that the inaccessible external windows at the Timberyard 
Cork Street be urgently cleaned of accumulated dust and carbon build up  to allow light 
filter into the apartments 

 
Q.36  COUNCILLOR MÁIRE DEVINE 

To ask the Chief Executive that a meeting be convened for local  residents, National 
Stadium, Parking Enforcement and Gardaí to agree a traffic management plan to 
resolve the parking saturation created by attendees during the busy event schedule 
at the Stadium ? 
 

Q.37  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he could list in tabular form; all completed flood alleviation 
projects in the last 5 years; all ongoing flood relief schemes and summary of their 
status; all future schemes earmarked for Dublin City Council to deliver but which have 
not yet reached pre-planning or pre-pre-planning stage; and the total number of staff 
directly employed by Dublin City Council with responsibility for flood relief schemes 
referable to each specific job title.  

 
Q.38  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive if he could detail the total amount of the current revenue 
budget and capital budget that was spent towards flood relief programmes by Dublin 
City Council in tabular form for each year from 2019 to date in 2023, inclusive referable 
to each scheme and budget.  
 



Q.39  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to identify by name each entity that has been contracted 
by Dublin City Council in respect of flood relief schemes either through a tender 
process, or where a tender process was not required, for each year from 2019 to date 
in 2023 referable to each identified flood relief project.  
 

Q.40 COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he could confirm that the commitment made at the South 
East Area meeting on the 11th of September 2023 by the presenting executive 
manager on Item 4 (III) on that agenda, that the first meeting of the Sandymount 
Taskforce would take place in November 2023, will be honoured. 
 

Q.41 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
To ask the Chief Executive if he can agree to put in place some form of appropriate 
lighting at (Details supplied) 
 

Q.42  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
To ask the Chief Executive to confirm the ownership of access roadway at (Details 
supplied) and who is responsible for maintenance of same. 

 
Q.43 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 

To ask the Chief Executive to refer to garage at rear of property at (Details supplied) 
and say if he can be of assistance in installing a mechanism that will prevent this elder’s 
property from constant flooding and resultant water damage. 
 

Q.44 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
To ask the Chief Executive to refer to estate in which residents are experiencing 
horrendously dangerous and regularly aggressive chaotic traffic incidents 
accessing/egressing the estate, and say 
 
(a)   If there was any stipulation in the original planning permission, in terms or 
parking/access for residents accessing/egressing (Details attached) that was not 
followed through on 
(b)   If there is any opportunity that a solution can be found at this stage to assist 
residents with these horrendously aggressive experiences as stated above? 
(c)   If an alternative access/egress route (that was used during the original 
construction phase of this development) could be examined with a view to reopening 
same to residents to access/egress details attached 
(d)   And if he could make a statement on the matter that might be of assistance in 
finding a resolution  
 

Q.45 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to please arrange for urgent repairs at (details supplied) 
to be carried out as soon as possible. 
It requires a new front door, back door, windows, bannisters, hole in the bedroom 
ceiling since foam was pumped in as part of the insulation programme, hole in the 
kitchen ceiling as a result of leak form bathroom. DCC informed family that no works 
would be carried out since she is on the transfer list. This is unacceptable particularly 
in light of the fact that her son has special needs and these housing conditions are 
having a very negative effect on his physical and mental health. 
 

Q.46  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
To ask the Chief Executive how much funding was spent on management fees for Part 
V units in the years 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 and what is the projected spend on 
management fees for 2024? 
 



Q.47  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN  
To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the planned insulation programme of 
City Council residential properties in Ballyfermot, Drimnagh and Crumlin. Please 
include how many units have been completed to date and what units will be included 
in the works programme for 2024. 
 

Q.48  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to outline his plans for the future of the City Morgue building 
across the road from Busárus at 3 Store Street, Dublin 1, D01R638. 
 

Q.49  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to outline what powers are available to him to phase out 
the use of above-ground utility wires such as electricity and telephone cables in the 
city, and in particular can he phase out the use of above-ground electricity cables for 
street lighting on residential streets? 
 

Q.50  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to outline what steps he has taken to address the significant 
under-use and dereliction of buildings including Protected Structures from 18-25 
Aungier Street, Dublin 2. 
 

Q.51 COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive if a contingency plan is in place for public toilets when the 
cafe/ toilet set up doesn't work. As per the case in Eamon Ceannt Park. 
 

Q.52  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he can arrange for the appropriate trimming of trees along 
the length of Sean Moore Road 
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he could install lighting along the path on Sean Moore 
Road along Sean Moore Park from the entrance to Clanna Gael down to Beach Road 
 

Q.54  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he could provide a cost estimate for the resurfacing of 
the housing lanes off Bremen Rd, Bremen Grove, Kyle-Clare Rd, Cymric Rd, Pine Rd, 
Clonlara Rd, Leukos Rd, Isolda Rd; if he could arrange for same. 
 

Q.55 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CÉITINN 
To ask the Chief Executive if he can arrange for the cleaning and repaving/flattening 
of the pathway between Bremen road and Pine Road; if he could provide a cost 
estimate for same. 
 

Q.56  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange a housing inspection of (Details supplied) 
where the tenant has reported issues with the front windows are broken and that an 
element for immersion was left here but nobody ever returned to fit it. 

 
Q.57 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to arrange a full maintenance inspection at (details 
supplied) where the tenant has reported several issues which have been affecting 
the health of her and her children. There is a leak coming from the upstairs property. 
The heating has not worked properly since moving in and there are issues with the 
vents. 
 
 



Q.58  COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL 
To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the consultation activities conducted 
for the Clontarf to City Centre Cycle Way with residents of Strandville Avenue, 
Strandville Place, Bessborough Avenue, Xavier Avenue, Bayview Avenue, Nottingham 
Street, Waterloo Avenue, Charleville Avenue, Northbrook Avenue and Northbrook 
Terrace that resulted in the removal of bus stops on North Strand Road, Dublin 3. 
Furthermore please provide information on consultations with groups representing 
disabled people and those with mobility challenges in the locality. 

 
Q.59  COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL 

To ask the Chief Executive to outline any plans for the area known as the Meadows 
on Ossory Road, North Dock, Dublin 3 and to consider the installation of a public 
Sensory Garden to support the City Councils ambition to be an Autism Friendly Capital 
City.  
 

Q.60  COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL 
To ask the Chief Executive to install public seating in the green space bound by the 
Tolka river to the south and Violet Hill Drive and Park to the north. The space is a 
wonderful recreation facility but with an older age cohort in the immediate area the lack 
of seating is an access issue.  

 
Q.61 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

To ask the Chief Executive to give details of the full Housing list for Dublin City Council 
in a tabular form as of the end of October 2023 

 
Q.62  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 

To ask the Chief Executive to report on when the finishing works will be completed at 
Ventry Park, Dublin 7. The gate area needs completion and the entire area surrounding 
needs to be cleaned of rubbish and leaves. Can I also request an official opening for 
the finally fully finished park. 

 
Q.63 COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 

To ask the Chief Executive to confirm when the skate park planned for John Paul 2 
park at the Bogies, Dublin 7 will commence? Planned since before the pandemic, there 
seems to have been no progress with this much needed and frequently requested 
facility. 

 
Q.64  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 

To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on when all requested works and 
additions might be expected in Ashington Park. These include the installation of 
outdoor exercise equipment, repainting of goalposts, reinstating of the basketball nets. 
Replacement of trees removed during station works and a fence for the tennis court. 
All facilities currently provided to other parks in the area and Ashington should not be 
an exception 
 

Q.65  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
To ask the Chief Executive to report on when the trees at Riverston, Dublin 7, lost to 
disease, will be fully replaced. 
 

Q.66 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding traffic (Details 
supplied) 
 

Q.67  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding footpath: 



a) There needs to be a pathway constructed from (Details supplied) numerous 
residents use this walkway which is impossible to walk through in winter due to being 
very mucky and dangerous 
b) Can an audit be carried out of the state of the footpaths in (Details supplied) some 
require repair. Also, can they be swept a lot more regularly? 
 

Q.68  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive Due to road traffic accidents, the railings and barriers on 
the traffic islands along the (Details supplied) have never been repaired, replaced or 
cleaned. Can this be investigated and a report be provided to this Cllr with a program 
of works. 
 

Q.69  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding land (Details 
supplied). Also, can the CEO contact the owners of the lands and advise them of the 
motion that was unanimously passed by the city council for enterprise & employment 
to take place on these lands and ask the owners about their future ownership plans. 
 

Q.70 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
To ask the Chief Executive to outline what action he hast taken to render the shop unit 
that is vacant for many years at the junction of 109 Capel Street and Little Britain Street, 
Dublin 1, D01 ET67. In particular can he provide me with details of any: 
-Planning Permissions granted on the site, including uses of the ground and upper 
floors, 
-Commencement Notices lodged, 
-Fire Certificates granted, 
-Commercial rates paid on the building, 
-Notices issued under the Derelict Sites Act 1990, and 
-Vacant site levy notices issued under Urban Regeneration and Housing Act 2015. 
In summary, can he outline what actions he has taken to tackle vacancy in this 
important property on a street that the local authority has invested in heavily in recent 
years?” 
 

Q.71 COUNCILLOR MICHEAL PIDGEON 
To ask the Chief Executive if there are any plans to consult with councillors on a DCC 
commitment to improving public lighting and the streetscape. This commitment was 
outlined in a briefing document presented at a meeting on 22nd November with 
Minister McEntree on the introduction of community safety partnerships." 

 
Q.72  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 

To ask the Chief Executive what progress has been made on the extension of all bus 
lanes to 24 hours and what steps will be taken in the coming 12 months 
 

Q.73 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
To ask the Chief Executive what progress was made to stop procurement of HP goods 
in response to Council vote in previous term. 
 

Q.74  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
To ask the Chief Executive what progress has been made to implement a traffic school 
to help young people and others practice learning the rules of the road 
 

Q.75 COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MACOSCAR 
To ask the Chief Executive to repair the pothole and cracked surface in the ramp at 
(details supplied) 

 
 



Q.76 COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MAOSCAR 
To ask the Chief Executive can the tree outside (1.details supplied) be inspected? 
The tree is causing significant pavement and wall damage due to roots and the stump 
at (2.details supplied) needs to be removed. 
 

Q.77  COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MACOSCAR 
To ask the Chief Executive to review the speed limit on (Details supplied) is 60km/h 
appropriate given the location and the proximity of houses, a school and a football 
club? 
 

Q.78  COUNCILLOR BRIEGE MACOSCAR 
To ask the Chief Executive to inspect the height of the trees in (details supplied) they 
are very tall and branches blow in to gardens during storms. 
 

Q.79  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the proposed resurfacing upgrade 
of Ratoath Road (between Ratoath Avenue and Westwood Road). 
 

Q.80 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for extra parking for the Poppintree Parade 
shops to be installed at the green open space (Balbutcher Lane/ Poppintree 
Lane/Poppintree Terrace. There is limited parking here at the shops and extra space 
would alleviate congestion in front of the shops. 

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a filter light (Details 
supplied) 

 
Q.82 COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding lack of car parking 
(Details supplied) 
 

Q.83  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding Tree pruning (Details 
supplied) 
 

Q.84  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding Trees (Details 
supplied) 
 

Q.85 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
To ask the Chief Executive to provide a detailed update as to the current works 
associated with the (Details Attached); the works that are happened, what is planned 
and how long will they take to complete? 
  

Q.86 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
To ask the Chief Executive to indicate when (Details Attached) will be allocated and 
what is the nature of the delay to their allocation 

 
Q.87 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 

To ask the Chief Executive to ensure the leaves in (Details Attached) are removed 
the paths cleaned by December 4th next. 
 

Q.88  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
To ask the Chief Executive when the public consultation on the draft Markets Public 
Realm and Traffic Plan will take place? 



Q.89  COUNCILLOR DEBORAH BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive Whether, as outlined in the 2022-27 Dublin City Council 
Play Strategy and provided for under Temporary Minor Street Play Orders as per the 
2013 DCC Traffic and Transport SPC, prioritise outdoor street play for children in 
Dublin Central by 1. Re-instating the Play Officer role and 2. Forming a Street Play 
Committee made up of local political and community representatives, community 
Gardaí, local area officials and other interested parties such as school boards. 
 

Q.90 COUNCILLOR DEBORAH BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive what is the Council’s policy with regard to replacement 
cover for maternity or other long term sick leave. 
 

Q.91  COUNCILLOR DEBORAH BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive to request an update from the OPW regarding the unused 
site between Hammond Lane and the Luas lines and whether it can be used for a 
greening project while lying unused for the benefit of local residents and tourists. 
 

Q.92 COUNCILLOR DEBORAH BYRNE 
To ask the Chief Executive whether the Council could establish parking attendants 
during Croke Park events to address illegal parking which is preventing local residents 
from finding parking. 

 
Q.93 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 

To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the insulation of (details supplied). 
 

Q.94  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
To ask the Chief Executive can a review of the public lighting at (details supplied) 
please take place. 
 

Q.95 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
To ask the Chief Executive if an update could be provided on the below 
correspondence (details supplied) to Road Maintenance in 2019.  
 

Q.96  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the grass verges subcommittee 
that was set up last year and how the €650,000 allocated in the recent budget will be 
managed to ensure that public grass verges are cut next year. 

 
Q.97  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 

To ask the Chief Executive if he would write to the Courts Service to ask for an active 
traffic management plan and information campaign to encourage legal staff and Gardai 
attending the CCJ to use active travel and therefore reduce congestion and illegal 
parking in the area  

 
Q.98 COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 

To ask the Chief Executive to assess the feasibility to piloting traffic noise cameras as 
used in the UK and pilot this on Queen Street and other congested streets in the 
Central Area 
 

Q.99  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
To ask the Chief Executive if a snow and ice strategy can be expanded to cover more 
footpaths and cycle paths as in previous years there was very little gritting and snow 
removal done on these areas.  


